
Madam Chair,  

Your Excellency, 

We also regret that we have no outcome this year.  

However, would like to draw the attention of the Members of the Commission to 

the following. 

We are seriously concerned with attempts to include in the draft text the concepts 

that do not enjoy consensus of the broad Membership. We strongly believe that naming 

sexual and reproductive health and reproductive rights as human rights is nothing else 

than an attempt to renegotiate the international conventions on human rights. Such 

approach dilute one of the fundamental human rights - the right to enjoyment of the 

highest attainable standard of physical and mental health. We consider this broad 

interpretation of the international agreements as unacceptable. 

We are convinced that in case such practice continues to exist, this will not only 


